
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Honorable Susan L. Biro        
Chief Administrative Law Judge 
Environmental Protection Agency 
1200 Pennsylvania Avenue, NW 
Mail Code 1900L 
Washington, D.C.  20460                                             
          September 09, 2016                   
      
 
 
RE:  Aloha Petroleum, Ltd. (Docket # UIC-09-2016-0003) 
         
 
Dear Judge Biro: 
 
Yesterday, a letter was sent to you indicating that an answer had been filed in the above captioned matter 
and purporting to refer the matter to you for assignment of an Administrative Law Judge.  
 
In point of fact, the jurisdiction in this matter resides with the Regional Judicial Officer, and the letter sent 
to you yesterday was in error. Accordingly, the letter sent yesterday is hereby retracted.  
 
My apology for any confusion. Thank you. 

 
 
 

      Sincerely yours, 

      Steven Armsey 
      Steven Armsey 
      Regional Hearing Clerk, R9 
 
 
 
 
Cc:  P. McHenry; J. Jackson 

 


